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Monthly report – February 2011 

Accra, Ghana

Human Rights Clubs in Senior High School - PAHO has partnered with Amnesty International to introduce human rights clubs in a senior high school in Accra.  The aim of the first meeting was to work on students’ understanding of the concept of both a right and Human Rights, then explain the relevance of the latter in certain situations focusing in particular on the students’ own personal experience and their communities.  Volunteers have begun holding meetings on topics which many children are able to relate to.  Last Friday, the meeting was about child labour in Ghana and specifically in Accra.  Volunteers continue to plan for future meetings and hope to expand to more schools in the future.
Engaging Assembly Men - This project is a branch of the HR Focal Training.  On December 28th, there was a national election for assembly members.  PAHO has initiated a project to engage the newly elected assembly members in order to evaluate their level of understanding of human rights and how they pertain to their constituency.  The aims of the project are to conduct a Human Rights Focal Training to assembly members, to identify human rights violations and issues of concern within communities and to contribute to the work of the assembly members in improving the lives of those in their constituencies.  So far repetitive issues include lack of women’s and children’s rights, teenage pregnancy, child labour, lack of education, poverty and domestic violence.
Legal Clinics - Legal Aid came to PAHO to conduct a two-day mediation training for all staff and volunteers.  Once this was completed, PAHO was able to return to the communities where legal human rights presentations were already given to provide mediation.  With so few legal aid outreaches completed, there has already been overwhelming positive responses from participants.  Disputes have been resolved which were on-going for years; one had been going on for 30 years!  
Offender’s Rights - Primary research continued this month in the form of interviews, with a large number of police officials, first time offenders, tro-tro drivers, and NGOs.  So far the team has written presentations for school advocacy and implemented it in three classrooms.  Focus-group discussions, community workshops and police-community forums are being planned for next month.
Moree - The entire office - all staff and volunteers along with Tom Davis - travelled together to Moree.  There were two agendas for the day: 1) To donate exercise books, pens and pencils to schools and students in order to help parents afford sending their children to school for this term and 2) to hold a PTA meeting with an expert on micro-finance to teach parents about small business management and setting up community loans to empower parents to plan financially for their children’s future education.  The turnout was amazing; hundreds of parents showed up along with the headmasters from each school and students. PAHO was able to donate 3000 exercise books, 2000 pencils and 200 pens with the help of other donors.  An expert on micro-finance spoke about small business management and community loans as well as offered the community options for micro-credit loans.  
HR Focal - Four more trainings were conducted with teachers from various schools.  There are more dates fixed for March.  
Cape Town, South Africa
Bonnytoun – Drug addiction workshops were worked on with the boys this month. PAHRO has found there to be a crossover with the work we do at Bonnytoun and the work that Youth in Prison do there. Youth in Prison is another organisation working with Bonnytoun. They visit the boys 6 times a week, carrying out workshops similar to what PAHRO does but using creative arts. PAHRO have been in talks with Youth in prison to find a way of complimenting the work they do. Unfortunately Bonnytoun is moving location at the end of March and will then be a 1 ½ hour train and bus journey away. PAHRO currently have to decide whether logistics allow us to continue working with them. There is however a potential new partnership with a similar project at the Ottery Youth Care Centre in March. For this PAHRO will also be working alongside Youth in Prison. 
Sisters Incorporated and St’ Anne’s – Volunteers took the women from St Anne’s for a tour of Parliament this month and the women opened up a lot more in this informal setting. Debates have also been taking place as a way of getting the women to be more interactive. For Valentines Day the women from St Anne’s were taken to Kirstenbosch gardens for a day trip and treated to lunch and goody bags. Volunteers are also looking to do similar activities with the women at Sister Inc. 
MyLife – Looking to start up a programme in 3 local communities, Manenberg, Nyanga and Gugulethu aiming to assist young males who are at a high risk of living on the street. PAHRO will be assisting MyLife with this programme which looks at the causes of homelessness rather than the end result. Also PAHRO are looking to start work on developing a database of cases which need to be taken further. These are cases involving homeless individuals who are attacked by the public but once the case gets reported to the police, no further action is taken. There are also those who are afraid to report the case to the police. PAHRO also want to assist MyLife in following up on cases which have been taken further.
Empowerment of Young Women Programme (Now the School Youth Empowerment Programme) – The concept of this programme has been altered slightly due to a number of difficulties and realisations during the trial of the project. The project will now be known as the School Youth Empowerment Programme. The sessions began with a group of 40 grade 8 children but after conducting the first session they were found to be greatly lacking in their general knowledge. It was decided that the project must first look into focusing on developing the general knowledge of the youth with life orientation classes and then to move on to debates, mock trials and advocacy. The group is being split into 3 and volunteers are taking each group and focusing on a mock trial, debates and advocacy. The children lose interest extremely quickly and so it is going to be a challenge to prepare workshops which can hold their attention.

Khayelitsha – Volunteers dedicated one of their Fridays this month to help out with the clearance of a patch of land which is to be used as a vegetable garden. Volunteers got there hands dirty weeding and clearing away debris from the area. The vegetable garden will benefit the community greatly allowing children to be fed, the community to learn about how to grow their own produce and an income to be collected from the sale of the produce. This was a one-off but volunteers found it to be rewarding work.

Lavender Hill – Volunteers are continuing to attend consultations on Tuesdays at Lavender Hill. We have also had the go ahead for male volunteers to visit the Lavender Hill sight and carry out consultations provided the women are pre warned. This was not possible before but will allow male volunteers, who wish to get involved, the opportunity to take part in this service that PAHRO offers to the community. 

Manenberg – The ‘movie night’ was held with a group from Manenberg on the 14th February and proved to be successful. A new program is to be started in which volunteer will be working with 16-21 year olds over the following 2 months. Volunteers wish to teach these people some life skills and so workshops will be carried out on car maintenance, cooking, football and self defence. ‘Movie night’ will also be held on a regular basis which will involve an inspirational or at least relevant movie to those that are watching it. Although we want them to enjoy it we also want them to leave having learnt something or having something to think about.
Wynberg Magistrates Court Visits – Volunteers have been given the opportunity to visit the courts, take a tour and sit in on some of the cases that are being held there. If interest remains, this may be made a regular excursion for volunteers.
Sobamisana – This is a Christian organisation who approached PAHRO looking for new ideas and approaches to the work that they do. We have been in consultation with them and they are keen on maybe implementing the School Youth Empowerment Programme in the schools in which they work. There is also a meeting booked for the beginning of March to discuss the rights of disabled people and what work we can do in this area. 
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